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Committee members approved the March 16, 2009 Early Prevention & Detection meeting minutes. There was one change, Ms. Alva Huchison attended taking the place of Susan Forbes on that day.

Welcome, New Committee Member (s) and/or Staff Introductions:
Dr.  Stephen Grubbs called the meeting to order and an around the table introduction was ensued. 

Colorectal Cancer Presentation
Dr. Stephen Grubbs announced that Ms. Karen Nunley, Chronic Disease Epidemiologist for the Division of Public Health (DPH) was attending the meeting to present the latest colorectal cancer incidence and mortality data for Delaware.  
Ms. Nunley began by reviewing some of the steps that the Delaware Cancer Consortium has taken since 2002 to reduce the State’s cancer program.  Ms. Nunley informed the committee that to date over 500 Delawareans had received free cancer treatment through the Delaware Cancer Treatment Program (DCTP).  Screening for Life (SFL) has screened provided coverage for 30,000 breast cancer screenings, 20,000 cervical cancer screenings, 2,000 colorectal cancer screenings and 107 prostate screenings. Ms. Nunley informed the committee that the Delaware Quitline helped 25 callers reach their goal of tobacco cessation. 
Ms. Nunley stated that despite the increase in the number of Delawareans receiving colorectal cancer screenings the number of colorectal cancer cases has remained fairly stable ranging from between 400-500 case per year.   Ms. Nunley went on to detail Delaware’s success in increasing colorectal cancer screening rates.  Delaware has also see colorectal cancer screening rates increase significantly among African Americans.
Ms. Andrea Rinehart of Quality Insights introduced herself. She stated that she is part of a Quality Improvement Organization with Medicare. Ms. Rinehart informed the committee that Delaware should be focus on the different types of disease prevention such as flu awareness, mammograms, and colorectal screenings.  Ms. Reinhart went on to inform the committee about Quality Insights electronic clinical records and what QI is doing with the providers. QI is a from the West Virginia, Delaware, and Pennsylvania regions. In Pennsylvania, the colorectal report card is active. Dr. asked Ms. Rinehart  at what point in time, will mammographies stop screenings. That question has not been discussed. Health Information Technology program or HIT, is one of the hot topics of QI.  
Dr. Grubbs briefly explained the Nurse Navigators program to Ms. Rinehart. He informed her that clients can access Nurse Navigators through self referral, outreach programs, and/or their family physician. The Nurse Navigator takes on the responsibility of working the clients and navigating them through the system of getting their tests and complete their screenings. 
If a client is diagnosed with cancer, the Nurse Navigator then sends the patient to a Cancer Care Coordinator who will further assist the patient with cancer treatments. Dr. Whitney stated that the OBGYN’s with her facility, don’t know anything about this. The committee agreed that someone would set up the time to come and inform the staff of Dr. Whitney’s team. Dr. Grubbs noted that one of the barriers we are facing right now is that most of our least insured clients are Medicare clients. They are least insured but have to pay 20% of the bill for a screening. He stated that it seems the clients that are 63 or younger have a better advantage because we will pay for everything if that client is uninsured. In terms of cost, the patients that are having the most trouble with getting screened, are those with Medicare. They are the worst insured people in the state. 
Ms. Rinehart told the committee that the contact person for QI is Beth Shindel at www.qide.org. Ms. Shindel is the person who can link Navigators to the QI program. Ms. Lisa Henry asked Ms. Rinehart to provide her with information about who the practices are. Ms. Alva Hutchison stated that a decision has been made that Medicare will not be covering Virtual Colonoscopies. 

Cost Associated with Colorectal Prep

Ms. Lisa Henry informed the committee that SFL has identified prep for a colonoscopy as a financial barrier to screening.  Ms. Henry stated that since Fleet has been recalled SFL has seen an increase in the number clients who can not afford the cost of their prep. In an attempt to eliminate the potential barrier Ms. Henry contacted Walmart to price out of medications that are commonly used to prep clients for a colonoscopy.  Dr. Grubbs asked why Fleet was recalled. Ms. Henry explained that some people experienced kidney problems as a result of taking Fleet . SFL has provider agreements with Wal-Mart, Walgreens, Happy Harry’s and Rite Aid to reimburse for prescriptions; however these agreements would not cover over the counter medicines that are often recommended by doctors. 
Ms Henry stated that she was unsure as to whether a gift cards should be distributed to the client to cover the cost of the prescription or if SFL should just cover the cost of prescription medication via provider agreements with pharmacies.  Ms. Henry will give an update to the committee after with the Nurse Navigator’s and several Gastronentologists.
Colorectal Cancer Screening Guidelines Review

Ms. Henry stated that new guidelines have come that recommend beginning screening African Americans at the age of 45 rather than 50.  Dr. Grubbs informed the committee that he reviewed the recommendations from the American Gastroenterology, and the criteria for high risk have not changed. 
Dr. Grubbs reviewed the colorectal cancer screening algorithm that the committee developed, and stated that if a patient has an incomplete colonoscopy and can’t pass the scope, then the algorithm takes us through the double contrast period or virtual colonoscopy. 
Ms. Henry informed the group that she read an article that stated that virtual colonoscopies have additional benefits for women. Ms. Henry stated that there are claims that virtual colonoscopies detect potential cancers such as uterine and ovarian cancers. Blue Cross Blue Shield of Delaware encourages patients to get a virtual colonoscopy as opposed to the traditional colonoscopy. 
After review Dr. Grubbs determined that there should not be any changes made to the current colorectal cancer screening guidelines.  The committee was in agreement. 
Updates / Other

Dr. Grubbs said that in September, the United States Preventive Task Force released a statement that men over 75 should not be screened. The decision was based on models showing the number of limited lives saved by screening men over 75. Dr. Grubbs passed around an article from the New England Journal of Medicine that indicated that there are not any mortality benefits to a prostate specific antigen (PSA) and digital rectal exam (DRE). 
Ms. Henry informed the committee that the Division of Public Health applied for a colorectal cancer screening grant.  She stated that DPH asked for 1.5 million dollars a year to screen average risk Delawareans.  The CDC grant award notification should be distributed by June 30, 2009. 
Documentation

Meeting agendas, minutes and handouts are available upon request.  Please contact RaTonya Quail at: ratonya.quail@state.de.us or 744-1040 for copies of meeting materials.

The next Delaware Cancer Consortium Communication & Public Education Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 20, 2009 at Delaware Technical & Community College, Dover, DE.[image: image1.png]
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